Town of Mazomanie

Land Plan Commission Meeting Minutes

October 7, 2013

Call to order/Proof of Posting. Call to order/Proof of Posting.  The meeting was called to order at 7pm by Chairman of the Plan Commission, Rick Wipperfurth.  Also present from the Commission were Aaron Tigert, Don Wallace, Andy Olson, Sue Beil and Clerk Maria Van Cleve. The agenda was published in the News Sickle Arrow on October 3, 2013 and posted October 4, 2013 with the addition of #5 and the deletion of “Discussion of driveway requirements for a new house to be located at 9840 Dunlap Hollow Road with Cindy Hammer, property owner”

Approval of Land Plan Commission September 9 Land Plan meeting minutes. Motion to approve by Beil, second by Wallace. Approved 4-0-1 abstained (Beil).

Site plan approval  for Fred Hankel, 10354 Curtiss Road  to build a 14X18 screen porch addition. Fred presented his plan for the porch. Motion to approve by Olson, second by Beil.  Approved 5-0.
Site plan approval for Chris Henrich, 10295 County Road Y to build/replace two decks 8X16 and 10X15. Chris removed two decks last year and now he wants to replace them. Motion to approve by Tigert, second by Beil.  Approved 5-0.
Discussion of changes in language to further clarify the intent of the Transfer of Development Rights Policy and also to  the policy stated in the Comprehensive  Plan that allows for a “split” (building right) on parcels between 4 and 42 acres that existed as of March 1979. Van Cleve made some draft changes to the Land Plan for consideration by the Commission.  The changes are underlined in the following:

4.
Within planned Agricultural Preservation Areas, restrict new non-farm development to a density of one (1) building site per 40 acres owned as of March 29, 1979, exclusive of the original farm residence. Example: A 160–acre farm with residence and farm buildings would be entitled to four (4) development sites in addition to the original farm residences as of March 29, 1979. The following policies will apply when calculating the permitted number and size of non-farm development sites:


a.
The number of divisions will be based on acreage of ownership as of March 29, 1979, using the Town’s 1979 tax assessment roll as a guide to ownership on that date. 


b.
The number of divisions shall run with the land as of March 29, 1979. This means a change of ownership does not commence a new allotment of land divisions.


c. 
All rezonings since adoption of Exclusive Agricultural Zoning by the Town of Mazomanie on March 29, 1979 shall be taken into account. 

All standard and substandard A1-ex parcels regardless of whether or not the parcel has a credible building site (the parcel, due to flood plain/wetlands/slope or other factors may have no place where a house could be sited) will retain the right to a split.



Rounding is allowed for landowners with four or more potential splits. Landowners with four or more potential splits can round up if their original farm acreage total is equal to or greater than the result of a “½ acre per split” calculation. Example: To get 4 splits, the total farm acreage must be at least 158 acres (4 splits x ½ acre = 2 acres; 2 acres minus 160 acres = 158 acres). To get 5 splits, the total farm acreage must be at least 197.5 acres (5 splits x ½ acre = 2.5 acres; 2.5 acres minus 200 acres = 197.5 acres).


e.
Dane County Zoning keeps records of past land divisions and available development rights for all parcels. The Town recommends that any party wishing to purchase land for the purpose of residential development validate any and/or all potential building sites with Dane County and the Town. Many parcels that are 40 acres in size or larger may have no development sites available due to the density provisions of this Plan.

5. 
Whenever a re-zoning results in reaching the maximum number of development sites available to the parcel under the density provisions of this plan, the Town shall, as part of the rezoning, require that the balance of the parcel be deed restricted to prevent further development.

6.
The density provisions are maximums. Rezoning to the maximum density may not be appropriate in all cases because the proposed site or density may conflict with the goals for the plan district or because of other site-specific factors. The Town may approve only a portion of the allowable divisions available to a landowner at a given time in order to phase in development.
7.
Owners of a parcel of land greater than 4 acres excluding, right of ways, but less than 42 acres, which existed prior to March 29, 1979, and were zoned A1-ex at that time (defined as a “substandard” parcel) may be allowed one division. This means the owner with an existing residence on the substandard property as of March 29, 1979 will have the existing building site and one additional building site. The owner of a substandard parcel without a residence on the property as of March 29, 1979 will have one available building site for the parcel. (Explanation: the parcel of land must be in existence prior to March 29, 1979 as documented by a tax parcel number in the 1979 Town assessment roll. It does not mean that the land has to be owned by the same individual today as in 1979 to be able to develop the property. Only that the parcel was in existence prior to March 29, 1979.) To provide fair but flexible process for considering such divisions, the following criteria will be used in evaluating such proposals:

a.
No more than one new lot will be allowed.

b.
Any new lot so created shall be a minimum of 2 acres excluding right of ways

c.
There must be evidence that sanitary code requirements can be met.

d.
The protections of adjacent farming activities from potential nonfarm conflict will be considered.

e.   Public safety and access to roadways will be carefully considered. 
No land division rights will be awarded to any parcel that was under 35 acres and appropriately zoned as of March 29, 1979. For example, a five acre parcel zoned RH in 1979 was NOT “substandard” and does NOT have a development right.
 Motion to approve the changes and forward them to the Board by Beil, second by Olson.  Approved 5-0.
Next meeting:  November 4, 2013
Adjourned at 7:55pm
Maria Van Cleve, Clerk

twnmazo@gmail.com
Published:  October 3, 2013
Posted September October 4, 2013 with the deletion of “Discussion with Cindy Hammer regarding new driveway on Dunlap Hollow” and the addition of #4.
